Project Pride Site Visit Report

Dec 2010

Volunteer: Mr. Kalyana Sundaram (Asha Chennai)

(scribe: Hari Kannan, Asha Stanford)

Mr. Sundaram visited the school on Dec 2nd, 2010, and met with Mrs. Margaret (the principal). Asha Stanford had requested Asha Chennai to provide on-the-ground support for monitoring the project, due to a lack of communication from Asha Honours (the Asha chapter in Chennai that was previously performing this task). 

Due to this lack of communication, and the unavailability of a proper budget request, Asha Stanford had not released funds towards the operation of the school. Unfortunately, the teachers have been the ones who have had to pay the price for this communication snafu – they have not been paid since October, 2010. Thus, this site visit was extremely necessary to speed up disbursement of funds. 

The following report was provided by Mr. Sundaram:

“The Head Mistress is Mrs. Margaret and her immediate Assistant is Ms. Saraswathy - Both are Government appointed Teachers. Besides these two

there are five Teachers paid by Asha. Totally, there are only seven Teachers. The five Asha Teachers are Julie,Dhanalakshmi,Preethi, Sulochana

and Gowri. Their compensation would be  Rs.5000, 4000, 3000,3000 and 2500 respectively. At present the School is enjoying some assistance

from The Thursday Ladies Club towards supply of notebooks and Innerwheel Ladies Club towards Independence day celebrations and I would

assume the amounts involved are very minimal.  There are 146 wards in total and the split is 77 Boys & 69 Girls and the Grades are from 1 to 8.“

Mr. Sundaram was quite comfortable with what he saw, and the functioning of the school. This being a long-standing Asha project, (and one whose intricate details Asha members at Stanford and Chennai are aware of), the site visit was geared towards ensuring that things were continuing to function as they were supposed to. We also received updates from Mrs. Dhanalakshmi, the Asha Honours volunteer who is a teacher at the school. The students seem to have done quite well, both in academics, and in extra-curriculur activities (with some of them having won awards in inter-school competitions). 

Our recommendation (based on Asha Chennai’s input) is that we continue funding the project, given that these guidelines are met. The students, from previous interactions, seem confident and friendly, and definitely ambitious. The school has a good track record, with over 50 students attending college, and one even becoming a lawyer recently. One sticky point raised was that of teacher salaries. The requested amounts are fairly low, by Chennai standards. Mrs. Margaret has been instructed to request for an increase in her next budget. 

This project continues to require active monitoring (which Asha Chennai has agreed to help Asha Stanford out with).

